
 

 

Information Regarding Operation of Steam 

Train Mary Ann 

 

During our annual shutdown for safety inspection and essential 

maintenance, it has been found that some components require 

unforeseen work to allow Mary Ann to continue operations into the 

future. 

Unfortunately, this will require a longer than expected time frame for the 

restoration of normal Mary Ann operations and we will be unable to 

begin operations beginning in March as originally planned. 

At this stage the required time for repairs is indeterminate, so MCWS 

suggest that those wishing to travel on the Mary Ann, continue to 

monitor our Facebook page and web site for further information. 

Please be advised that our rail museum operates every week from 

Monday to Thursday, and during this time visits to the old goods shed on 

Wednesdays and Thursdays between 8am and 12pm to witness the work 

progressing would be most welcome. 

We apologise for the disruption and share in the disappointment of 

many, but the safe operation of Mary Ann must take priority. 

Thank you to all our supporters and we assure you that normal 

operations will resume as soon as possible.  

The Management Committee 

Maryborough City Whistle Stop 


